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OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
RESEARCH DIVISION

117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202
904-630-1377

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA MEETING MINUTES
City Council Chamber, 1st floor, City Hall

September 10, 2019
4:00 p.m.

Location: City Council Chamber, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Members Scott Wilson (President), Danny Becton, Aaron Bowman, Michael Boylan, Matt Carlucci, LeAnna Cumber, Randy DeFoor, Garrett Dennis, Rory Diamond, Al Ferraro, Terrance Freeman, Reginald Gaffney, Tommy Hazouri, Joyce Morgan, Sam Newby, Ju’Coby Pittman, Brenda Priestly Jackson
Excused: Council Members Ron Salem and Randy White

Also: Peggy Sidman, Paige Johnston and Shannon Eller – Office of General Counsel; Kyle Billy, Kim Taylor and Brian Parks – Council Auditor’s Office; Carol Owens, Jessica Matthews, Crystal Shemwell, Melanie Wilkes, and Jessica Smith – Legislative Services Division; Steve Cassada, Louie Marino and Will Coffee – Council Staff Services; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division; Stephanie Burch, Jordan Elsbury, Leeann Krieg, Rachel Lockhart and Palmer Kuder – Mayor’s Office; Joey Greive – Finance and Administration Department; Kirk Wendland  – Office of Economic Development; Keith Powers – Fire and Rescue Department; John Pappas – Public Works Department

Meeting Convened: 4:03 p.m.

President Wilson called the meeting to order and explained his decision to cancel the NCSPHS and TEU Committee meetings last week because of the City Hall closure due to Hurricane Dorian. He invited comment on any bills from those committees that need to be discharged to be acted upon this evening. Almost all of the pending bills were on either the Finance, Rules or LUZ committee agendas. The President asked the committee chairs for their reports.

Finance Committee: Council Member Bowman reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting.

Rules Committee: Council Member Morgan reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting. 2019-597 will be pulled from the Consent Agenda; the candidate will be present for her interview tonight.

LUZ Committee: Council Member Becton reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting. 

Council Member Priestly Jackson requested that 2019-499 (rezoning on Rampart Road) be postponed until a neighborhood meeting with the developer, postponed by Hurricane Dorian, can be rescheduled. 

In response to a question from Council Member Ferraro about 2019-554 President Wilson explained the purpose behind the sports tourism initiative, which is supported by Visit Jacksonville. Council Member Bowman noted that the funds are coming from a TDC reserve account and that the TDC will hold a discussion at its next meeting about how much should be accrued in its Contingency and Development accounts. Council Member Salem, speaking as a former long-time member of the Sports and Entertainment Authority, said that the City has traditionally not done a good job of recruiting and emphasizing collegiate, high school and amateur sports events. In response to a question from Council Member Morgan, President Wilson said that the TDC would prioritize the use of the funds once they’re appropriated. Ms. Morgan urged that the events to be recruited be spread equitably throughout the city. Mr. Wilson encouraged interested council members to come to the next TDC meeting and let their feelings be known about how the funds should be used. Council Member Dennis suggested the need for a workshop or lunch-and-learn to inform the council members about the mission of TDC and how its funds can be used. 

Council Member Dennis asked that 2019-569 (increasing the cap on Kids Hope Alliance mini-grants from $5,000 to $25,000) be deferred until he can get further information from the Kids Hope Alliance about the success to date of their mini-grant process. Stephanie Burch of the Mayor’s Office offered to help Mr. Dennis get the information he is seeking from the KHA but asked that the bill be moved tonight so that the grant program can get underway as close to the beginning of the fiscal year on October 1st as possible. A report on the mini-grants will be made to the Finance Committee on October 15th. Council Members Priestly Jackson and Carlucci echoed the proposal to defer the bill for 2 weeks. President Wilson deferred the bill until NCSPHS can consider it.

In response to a question from Council Member Becton about why 2019-596 (authorizing an economic development agreement and QTI incentive for Project Sharp) was on the Consent Agenda and not in the Public Participation section of the agenda, Deputy General Counsel Peggy Sidman said it was because the bill had its public participation opportunity at the previous meeting.

President Wilson said that the budget will be tentatively approved tonight and then will have a public hearing in 2 weeks. Council members may propose amendments, preferably in writing, which will be drafted by the Office of General Counsel and listed in the order received. Written amendments will be considered before oral amendments on the floor at the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned: 4:37 p.m.

Minutes: Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
jeffc@coj.net   904-255-5137
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